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PLA Conference Report 
By Jessica Chamberlain 
 

 I attended the Public Library Association Conference in  
Philadelphia this March and feel very fortunate that I was able to have 
this experience.  It was an excellent conference with about 8,500  
public librarians in attendance.  Having been to the American Library 
Association conference with around 23,000 attendees, I really  
enjoyed the comparatively smaller audience of PLA.  The conference 
center was excellent and located downtown in between the beautiful 
Philadelphia City Hall and the vibrant Reading Terminal Market. 
  

 Over the course of the conference, there were almost 200  
educational programs offered and more than 400 companies were 
represented in the exhibit hall.  With that many choices, you are  
always presented with more good options than you have time for.  All 
the programs I attended were of high quality, and everything there 
was relevant to those working in public libraries, no matter what your 
role at the library may be.  I chose five of the best programs I attended 
and included a summary of them, along with links to their resources, 
on page six of this newsletter.  I also spent a good deal of time in the 
exhibit area at this conference and got some really great information 
from some vendors and authors.  I chose five exhibitors that I spoke 
with, and ones you may not be familiar with, and included their  
information on page seven. 
  

 The PLA conference is held every other year, so the next one 
will be in 2014.  The host city for 2014 is Indianapolis, Indiana.  If you 
are a public librarian who has never attended a national conference, I 
strongly encourage you to consider attending this conference.  If you 
think you would like to attend, but are concerned about the high cost 
of traveling to an out-of-state conference, the Nebraska Library  
Commission offers Continuing Education Grants to help public  
librarians cover the cost of attending professional conferences.  If you 
are able to attend, I am certain that you will gain new information for 
ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ƛƴǎƛƎƘǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴΦ  Ҥ 
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Northeast News 
 

Easter Egg Hunt at Wayne Public Library  
.ȅ WǳƭƛŜ hǎƴŜǎΣ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ [ƛōǊŀǊƛŀƴ ŀǘ ²ŀȅƴŜ tǳōƭƛŎ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ 
For our annual Easter Egg Hunt this year we had 44 kids, and 
36 adults. The hunt is put on by the library and supplies are 
bought with Children's Programming supply budget.  Easter 
has been the theme for the end activity of winter story time 
programs for years.  In 2004 when I became Children's Librar-
ian, the first few years we did the standard story time, egg 
hunt and then a craft; but we started to notice a bothersome 
pattern.  Kids and parents seemed anxious, and some were 
upset, that we didn't start the hunt right away.  The story time 
wasn't really enjoyable for anyone because kids were asking when it would start, parents would be quieting 
or NOT quieting their kids.  Some wouldn't stay for crafts after, so that seemed to be a waste of money, and 
they left irked, not happy.  So we finally decided to just have it as an event, a plain old Easter Egg Hunt, no sto-
ries, no crafts. And have done that for about 3 years, and it is so much more manageable and just plain fun! If 
the weather is bad, the hunt is inside.  This was the first outdoor one in about 7 years.  I buy an exact number 
of eggs then we fill them with candy and prizes, about 500 now.  As we begin I do a head count of how many 
children are present, then I divide the eggs up evenly. I have the kids repeat back to me twice how many eggs 
they are allowed to collect.  Then I tell the parents to relax and let their kids hunt because everyone will get an 
equal share. There are usually 3 or 4 golden eggs that have a picture of a stuffed animal to be claimed at the 
front desk for a lucky few, and we hide those HARD.  Then we say ready, set, go and they are off, and it is over 
in 7 minutes.  But now people linger and check out books and it is friendly and fun.  People leave grinning, thus 
with a good feeling about the library.  

Madison Schools Book Banquet 
By Audrey Loosvelt, Media Specialist at Madison Public Schools 
Students and teachers from all three schools in Madison joined together for their fifth annual Book Ban-
quet.  Teachers and students decorate a table based around a book or a theme of books.  This year's banquet 
"Experiment with Reading" was focused on Science topics.  Along with the interactive tables, Edgerton  Explorit 
Center, NPPD, and several other organizations came to share science experiments with students.  Carol Robert-
son and Sandy Maybon, along with Madison Public Library and the Madison County Museum organize the 
event for the three schools with the proceeds going to the teachers to buy books for their classrooms.  Each 
student also receives a book and a beanie baby with the purchase of their ticket.  Tickets are $2.50 for students 
and $5.00 for adults.  A local foundation matched the ticket sales.  

The Very Hungry Caterpillar table was created by  
Little Dragon's Preschool.  

A student investigates how to 
make a light bulb work at one 
of the electricity stations.  

A student demonstrates how 
Isaac Newton's Laws of Motion 
work. 
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Pat on the Back Awards 
 

Awards were given to Carol Robertson and Sandy Maybon who volunteer an incredible 
amount of time to prepare for an educational night at the Madison Book Banquet for the 
Madison Public Schools.  Students, teachers, and the whole community appreciate the exciting 
events they have worked hard to organize.  It is one of the most anticipated events in the  
student's school year!  
 
An award was also given to Lynn Mellick of the Ponca Carnegie Library for her exceptional promotion and  
ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳƛƴƎΦ  [ȅƴƴ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜƛƴƎ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ǇǳǊǎǳƛǘ 
of grant funds for the library, her dedication to furthering her library education and her positive promotion of 
the library.  Well done! 
 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘƛŦȅ ǘƘŜ b9[{ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ άtŀǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ .ŀŎƪΗέ 

 

tƛƭƎŜǊ ϧ tƻƴŎŀ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ 5ǊΦ {ŜǳǎǎΩ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ 
 

By Elaine Tobias, Director of the Pilger Public Library 
The last several years we have had a Birthday party for Dr Seuss the first Saturday in March. This year was the 
first time we have tried Green Eggs and Ham. I think we can say it was a success. There were a couple of kids 
ǿƘƻ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǘǊȅ ǘƘŜƳΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ōƻƻƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŜƴ 9ƎƎǎ ŀƴŘ IŀƳ ǎǘƻǊȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
own pictures about the fox, box and the socks etc.   

By Lynn Mellick, Youth Programs Coordinator of the Ponca Carnegie Library 
We had a wonderful community response to our Dr. Seuss Birthday Party with over 83 children attending.  We 
ƘŀŘ ф ƘƻƭŜǎ ƻŦ Ƴƛƴƛ ƎƻƭŦΣ ŦŀŎŜ ǇŀƛƴǘƛƴƎΣ ŀ ά²ǳƳǇέ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŎǊŀŦǘΣ ŎǊŀȊȅ ōŀƭƭƻƻƴ ƘŀǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜΦ  All 9 mini golf 
holes were constructed by volunteers.  


